
St. John Paul II Parish 
Transition Planning Meeting 
6/15/19 
Annex – 9:00 a.m. 
 
Attendance:       Fr. Bill Burks, Donna Michael, Anne Bainbridge, Jay Comstock, Sharon Hibbs, Ron  
                             Hohmann, John Ridenour, Tom Wargel, Laurie Warren, Drew Osting 
 
Absent:               Tim Buckley, Patti Vance 
 
Opening:             Donna Michael asked Fr. Bill to say an opening prayer. 
 
Prayer:                 Fr. Bill was grateful for all the hard work that the Transition Team has done for the  
                              Parish, and that as we move forward, God will be with all of us in our Parish work for a                     
                              unified community. 
 
Objective:            Assess where we are and how to proceed 
 
Old Business: 
                               Worship Space: 
                                   -Sconces to be looked at in the Archives, Steps to save money and not to buy any  
                                     new 
                                   -Stained glass:  have received one estimate of $15,000 with drawings, and one  
                                     Vendor has removed themselves from the process. 
                                   -Small Living Christ to be moved when the Church is completely painted, this to 
                                      Start in late July, Small Living Christ is to be stored upstairs in the Music Room. 
                                   -New Floor in alter area:  not a priority at this time and will be placed on hold until  
           painting is complete. We will be using volunteers from the parish to keep cost    
   down. 
                                   -It goes without saying that keeping Father Peter appraised of all changes is a very 
                                     Important item. 
 
                                Inventory: 
                                    -Yard Sale is June 22, to be held on Hikes Lane Campus, moving everything out to  
                                      front of the Bldg. 
                                    -Attics at Hikes Lane were cleaned out.  Mostly old Art/Environment items, I.e. 
                                      Silk flowers, urns, ribbons, etc.  All to be in yard sale. 
                                    -Goldsmith Lane, attic in School, desks to be donated.  Could be a possibility of 
                                      2nd yard sale for Goldsmith Campus at a later date. 
                                     -Donna stated that they have gone through all the songbooks on Hikes Ln. and  
                                       there were approximately 150 donated with names in them and also the  
                                       memorial plaques have all been placed in church lobby.  No one has contacted the                     
                                       office to claim any of them.  One more notice will be put in the bulletin to pick  
                                       them up if a person wants them. 
 
                                Ministries: 
                                      - Have developed and have scheduled spaces for all groups.   
                                      -Google Calendar is up on the computer and will soon be out to the Parish. 



 
                                 
                              Current Spaces: 
                                      -Rectory:  on hold ue to vacations at Archdiocese, last Tuesday the information 
                                        Was given to Bill Zoeller and he then promptly went on a 2 week vacation. 
                                        the information can not be approved until his return.   
                                      -Father Bill will be completely out of the Rectory and office by the July 4 weekend. 
                                      -Father Peter will be living at St. Athanasius until Rectory is complete. 
 
By the end of July, the Transition team is requesting Parish Council to discuss the cost and logistics of 
moving the organ and the review of the initial bids from archiects. 
 
The expenditures for the Rectory have been approved by the Finance Committee and Parish Council, 
awaiting approval from Archdiocese. 
 
Jay stated that the amplification system has been moved to Goldsmith Campus and is operational.  Also 
the microphone father uses are all up and running. 
 
If light of all the request for items ( Prioritized Wish List)  that were desired to move into the new 
worship space on Goldsmith from Hike’s Ln church and the reality of what we have in our Budget, It was 
recommended by the team to request that Parish Council address this by at some point speaking to the 
congregation of what can and can’t be carried out. 
 
In closing Fr. Bill stated that the Transition Team’s productivity has been a productive as it could have 
been.  The Team did the best they could do with what information we had to work with.  We all realized 
that some promises were made but in the final analysis could not be fulfilled due to monies required 
and physical structures that had to be completely redone.  
 
Upcoming Meeting: 
 
         Saturday, July 20, 2019  (First meeting with Father Peter) 
 
Meeting adjourned:  10:30 a.m. 


